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Town of Auburn 
Board of Selectmen and 

Police Commission 
November 19, 2018 

 
 
 
Selectmen Present: James Headd, Richard Eaton & Keith Leclair 
 
Police Commissioners Present:  David Dion and Michael Rolfe 
 
Also Present: Town Administrator William Herman 
 
 
Mr. Headd called the meeting to order at 5:40 PM. 
 
Non-Public Session: 
 
Mr. Headd recessed the public meeting at 5:40 PM under the provisions of RSA 91-A:2, 
I (a) to enable the Board of Selectmen and Police Commissioners to discuss strategy 
and negotiations with respect to collective bargaining with the Auburn Police Union. 
 
Meeting in Non-Public Session with the Selectmen was Town Administrator Herman. 
 
Mr. Headd reconvened the public meeting at 5:50 PM. 
  
 
Board of Selectmen Consideration of Tentative Collective Bargaining Agreement: 
 
James Headd asked the Board of Selectmen if they had any comments or questions 
concerning the tentative three-year agreement reached with the Auburn Police Union for 
the period April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2022.  There was no further discussion. 
 
Mr. Leclair made a motion for the Board of Selectmen to approve and ratify the 
tentative agreement with the Auburn Police Union for the period of April 1, 2019 
through March 31, 2022.  Seconded by Mr. Eaton.  A vote was taken, all Selectmen 
were in favor, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Police Commission Consideration of Tentative Collective Bargaining Agreement: 
 
David Dion asked the Police Commissioners if they had any comments or questions 
concerning the tentative three-year agreement with the Auburn Police Union for the 
period April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2022.  There was no further discussion. 
 
Mr. Rolfe made a motion for the Police Commission to approve and ratify the 
tentative agreement with the Auburn Police Union for the period of April 1, 2019 



Board of Selectmen & Police Commission 
November 19, 2018 Page 2 
 

through March 31, 2022.  Seconded by Mr. Dion.  A vote was taken, all Police 
Commissioners were in favor, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. Herman indicated the Boards actions will move the tentative agreement on a 
collective bargaining agreement with the Auburn Police Union forward to the voters in 
the form of a warrant article as has been the practice in the past. 
 
 
Adjourn   
                                
Mr. Headd moved to adjourn; Mr. Dion seconded the motion.  All were in favor, 
the motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM. 
 


